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The main purpose of the ABATE organization is to 
work toward continued freedom of the road by insur-
ing that motorcyclist’s point of view is presented to 
our legislators and to promote motorcycle safety, 
rider education and public awareness. We are trying 
to alleviate the very real possibility of “Big Brother 
Government”. We encourage all our members to be 
informed registered voters. We write letters to our 
elected officials and stay aware of what is going on 
with motorcycle legislation, and other transportation 
issues. We welcome interested parties to any of our 
activities or to join our organization. 

The thoughts and opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of 
the individual contributors alone and do not necessarily reflect the 
views of the Long island ABATE board and it’s members. 
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MAILING ADDRESS 

P.O. BOX 22 
YAPHANK, NY 11980 

Long Island ABATE 

ABATE HOTLINE 

1-888-LIABATE 

Call the ABATE HOTLINE anytime 
for any info or to contact any officer 

Long Island ABATE encourages all members to submit let-

ters, articles or cartoons they feel may be of interest to fellow 

ABATE members. Long island ABATE supports the rights of 

ALL motorcyclists, Long Island ABATE does not endorse any 

products or services other than its own. 

All articles and photo’s within 
the contents of this newslet-
ter and our website are the 
property of Long Island 

ABATE. You may not use 

them without the express 
written consent of the news-
letter editor, webmaster or 

the Long Island ABATE 

board. 
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Hello everyone! Last month was our first newsletter in quite some time. In case you missed it, I will be repeating a few 
things, so you are up to date. We have partnered with Island Newsletters. They are a professional newsletter publishing company 
who will be responsible for producing the finished product. Various officers will provide articles and content to Island Newsletters, 
then they will include other motorcycle related content of interest to you and provide us with a completed newsletter, which LI 
ABATE will email to you monthly. Rest assured that your email address remains private and will not be provided to anyone. I am 
excited about the new concept and I hope that you find it informational and helpful. Members are encouraged to submit articles of 
interest to be included in the newsletter. Island Newsletters is not charging LI ABATE for their services. They will solicit advertis-
ers, of interest to our members, and by doing so; they will retain any fees generated by the advertiser. If any LI ABATE member is 
interested in advertising in the newsletter, you will be given a 25% discount on your ad. 

The Centereach VFW has been sold and as a result, we no longer have a meeting location in Suffolk County. We are cur-
rently searching for a location to hold our meetings so please keep an eye out for an email or a facebook post identifying the loca-
tion of our July 14th meeting. 

Our permits for our annual Veterans Appreciation Run were denied by Riverhead and Southampton towns. However, Sag 
Harbor still appreciates our Veterans and what we do for them. They were the only town to initially approve our permit. As a result, 
we modified the event to only include a 9 mile run, no admission fee and no after party. Presumably because we officially an-
nounced that our permits were denied, Southampton town reached out to us and provided us with an approved permit at 10:00am 
on Friday before the event. Obviously, it was too late to make a difference, so we proceeded as planned. At 12:00 the PGR lead 
us from the ball field across from the North Sea FD (special thanks to Rich White for arranging the field for us) down Noyack Rd 
and over the Jordan Haerter Bridge in Sag Harbor, where Jordan’s Mom, Joann Lyles as well as the Marine Corps League and 
various patriots lined the bridge with American flags as we proceeded over the bridge and through the town of Sag Harbor. We did 
accept voluntary contributions for our Veterans and thanks to the generosity of everyone in attendance; we brought in over 
$10,000 for the day. That equates to over $40,000 after the match! Not bad for a last minute ―non event‖! Thank you everyone for 
your amazing and continuous support! 

We recently received 2 donations from Matthew Bonfitto, a Life member of LI ABATE. The first check was for $25,000, 
which he suggested that we use to help other worthy groups or organizations as we see fit. The board has decided to allocate all 
of it to our annual Veterans outreach program. That means that this donation will be quadrupled and included in the annual dis-
bursements for the benefit of local Veterans. These disbursements will be made ―IN MEMORY OF JONATHAN BONFITTO‖. The 
other check was for $3,000 which he suggested that we use toward one of our missions. The board has decided to use most of 
the money to print motorcycle awareness Lawn signs, bringing awareness to motorcycles, especially when the driver is turning 
left. It is similar to last year’s signs except for the additional statement ―IN MEMORY OF JONATHAN BONFITTO‖. We can never 
thank Matthew enough for his generosity and his faith in our organization to do the right thing with the donations! We are deeply 
sorry for the loss of his wonderful Son Jonathan. May he Rest in Peace!    

As of now, our annual Campout is scheduled for August 29th but the 
specifics are tentative because Suffolk County has not approved our applica-
tion as of yet. Stay tuned for future updates. 

Last year our Lottery ticket fundraiser was very successful and we 
planned on doing it again this year from July 1st thru December 31st. How-
ever, due to the Chinese Virus and the cancelation of our meetings, we were 
not able to sell enough tickets to proceed as planned. We have decided to 
postpone it for 6 months. Your current tickets are void for the dates July 1st 
thru December 31st. They will now be valid from January 1st thru June 30th 
2021. If you prefer not to participate, because of this change, you are wel-
come to a refund. I apologize for the inconvenience. Tickets are available for 
$20 each and they are numbered 000-999. Each night’s daily number lottery 
drawing will determine the winning ticket. The prizes range from $40-$100 
each night, depending on the night of the week. If you’re interested in purchasing any tickets or receiving a refund, please email 
Longislandabate@aol.com. 

Please let us know what you think about our new newsletter. Feel free to make suggestions on how we can improve upon 
it. Thank you, stay safe everyone! 

Jim Barr 

mailto:Longislandabate@aol.com


Long Island ABATE holds its annual Veterans Appreciation Motor-
cycle Run in June to raise money for Long Island Veterans. The money 
that is raised is matched dollar for dollar by three benefactors. Last 
year we raised over $160,000.00 and donated it all to local Long Island 
Veterans groups and organizations, including our 4th four-wheel drive 
van to theNorthport DAV. It takes months every year to plan this run, 
from getting the permits filed and approved, to securing the start loca-
tion, to the end location, to getting the police and the sheriff’s depart-
ments on board to escort the run to keep the biker community safe 
from start to finish. All of this is what goes on in the so called “normal 
world”. 

This year on Sunday, June 14th which was also Flag Day (in this 
crazy world we live in now with a Pandemic going on and New York be-
ing on lock down for months) no social gatherings,permits were denied 
by Riverhead and Southampton, it looked like Long Island ABATE was 
not having its annual Veterans Appreciation Run this year. On Thursday 
June 11th, just three days prior to the event, it was put on social media 
that a few Patriots and some friends were going to get together and 
take a ride. The weather forecast for Sunday was for sun all day and in 
the seventies! A perfect day for riding. It started spreading like wildfire 
that groups of Patriots and friends were meeting up in all different loca-
tions and going to all meet up in a field across from the North Sea FD 
at 149 Noyack Rd. in Southampton NY. Long Island ABATE and all the 
bikers still wanted to show their appreciation for our Veterans this year! 
By 11am the bikes started to roll in the field, there were approximately 
250 motorcycles that showed up! Jugs were passed around for volun-
tary donations to support our Veterans here on Long Island. At 12:00 it 
was kickstands up and the group of Patriots (all 250 of them) roared 
out of the field and traveled the 9 miles into Sag Harbor where Gold 
Star Mom JoAnn Lyles was on the bridge named after her son LCPL 
Jordan Haerter, to greet all the Motorcyclists who came out to show 
their support for our Veterans!!! Thank you everyone that came out to 
show the love and support for our Veterans!! Without them we wouldn’t 
have this freedom!!  
 

By,  Josephine Leonardi 
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APPALACHIAN BACKROADS 

ROUTE BY ROUTE 
Here's a glimpse at the newly expanded back roads routes. Turn-by-turn directions,  

GPX and a downloadable tank bag maps are available on the website. 

https://www.appalachianbackroads.com/  
 

SKULL CRACKER 

This scenic route passes historical buildings, a stunning waterfall,  
and charming small towns. Take a side trip to Creation Kingdom Zoo 

 
THE WOODBOOGER 

The Woodbooger, aka Big Foot, lives in the highlands near  
Norton and is memorialized by his stature at Flag Rock. 

 
BOOTLEGGER 

The bootlegging trade flourished in these Appalachian  
Mountains and led directly to the "lawless decade" of the 1920s. 

 
EAGLE'S NEST 

The valleys on the Eagle's Nest 90 mile loop provided  
routes to early pioneers as they moved westward to Cumberland Gap. 

 
PANTHER'S BREATH 

Starting at the 8th Wonder of the World, Natural Tunnel State Park,  
ride this 129 mile ribbon spying abundant wildlife along the way 

 
ROADRUNNER 

Motorcycling the High Mountain Country of Virginia  
is a stellar experience with mountaintop elevations. 

https://www.appalachianbackroads.com/
https://www.appalachianbackroads.com/the-woodbooger
https://www.appalachianbackroads.com/bootlegger
https://www.appalachianbackroads.com/eagle-s-nest
https://www.appalachianbackroads.com/panther-s-breath
https://www.appalachianbackroads.com/roadrunner
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MEMBERS PLEASE SUBMIT 
Articles..Pictures..Run Experiences 

Bike Pictures..Children & Grandchildren 
Pictures.. Milestone Event Articles 

ANYTHING YOU LIKE 
 
This publication is all about the members and the 
ABATE association news. A list of ideas that you 
may want to submit for YOUR publication. 
 

CLUB NEWS 
New Legislation, State Rulings 

BIKE RUN & TRAVEL EXPERIENCES 
Photos and Written Articles 

MEMBER FAMILIES 
Photos /Memories / Stories 

FEATURED BIKES 
Photos and Written Stories    

CHARITY RUNS 
Photos /Memories / Stories 

COMEDY & HUMOR 
Share Something Funny 

LOCAL BIKE RETAILERS 
Parts, Repairs, Painting, Transportation 

FAVORITE LOCAL HANG OUTS 
Food, Drink, Gatherings 

 
PLEASE SEND ALL INFORMATION TO 

 

longislandabate@aol.com 
 

Boss Hoss Cycles  is an Ameri-
can motorcycle manufacturer, founded by Monte 
Warne in 1990 and based in Dyersburg, Tennes-
see. The company manufactures special high-
performance motorcycles and trikes equipped 
with V8 engines, produced by Chevrolet, ranging 
in size from 350 cubic inches (5.7 liters) to 502 
cubic inches (8.2 liters), equipped with semi-
automatic transmissions, making them by far the 
most powerful motorcycles in the world. By the 
mid-1990s, Boss Hoss was selling 300 vehicles 
per year. As of 2006, Boss Hoss has sold over 
4,000 vehicles.  

Boss Hoss bikes and trikes are noted not only for 
their power and size but also for their low vibra-
tion, especially when compared to that of V-
twin or s ingle-cyl inder  motorcycles. 
The damping effect of the unusually great mass 
and relatively high number of engine cylinders 
combines with the very tall gears of the semi-
automatic transmission to provide what is often 
described as "vibration-free acceleration". This 
has led some dealers and riders to affectionately 
d e s c r i b e  t h e  B o s s  H o s s  a s  a 
"big scooter". Despite their size, power and 
weight, Boss Hoss motorcycles offer good ride 
comfort and driving dynamics.  

790 S Main Ave  Dyersburg, TN 38024   

(731) 286-4915………...www.bosshoss.com 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Motorcycle
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Dyersburg,_Tennessee
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Dyersburg,_Tennessee
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Motorized_tricycle
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/V8_engine
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Chevrolet
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Semi-automatic_transmission
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Semi-automatic_transmission
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/V-twin_engine
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/V-twin_engine
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Single_cylinder_engine
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Damping
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Scooter_(motorcycle)


…What are the membership rewards ?  

When you join you receive your ABATE patch, window sticker, 

membership card, welcome letter and insurance. 
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A friendly entrance into the biker community 

Join the cause & become a member today ! 
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Long Island ABATE Membership Officer 

2020 Long Island ABATE Motorcyclist Handbook 
By Nancy Greenseich 

 

 

For the past 6 Years, Long Island ABATE has put together 
a handbook filled with motorcyclist friendly merchants, 
event fliers and member dedications.  There are mer-
chants who also offer Long Island ABATE members’ dis-
counts as part of their ad.   
 
We use the centerfold pages especially geared to the Long 
Island motorcyclist community that are filled with all the 
Motorcycle and MC events occurring for most of the year.  
Events that are local as well as rallies and important MRO 
meetings across the country.  
 
Ads for the handbook are either $50 or $100.  Advertising 
an event in the centerfold is free of charge.  
 
Work on the handbook starts in January and by April, 
when Long Island ABATE has its Motorcycle Awareness 
Run and Bike Blessing, the handbook is ready and handed 
out for free to whoever wants one.  It is a perfect size that 
fits in a vest pocket, saddlebags or back pockets. The 
handbook is utilized all the time, as we are told, not just to 
seek out great merchants, but to plan out almost a full 
years’ worth of events. 
 

At our last Long Island ABATE meeting, before knowing how serious the COVID-19 pandemic was going to 
be, we were still seeking advertisers and events to put in the handbook. 
When events including our Awareness run started to get postponed or cancelled, we held off printing the 
handbook because of all of the changes.  When businesses were then closing, we felt it would be best to 
hold off printing the handbook and wait it out to see how long it would take for the pandemic to subside and 
businesses reopen. 
 
Being that a lot of events have been cancelled until next year or the end of the year (possibly) and busi-
nesses are still struggling financially, we decided to hold off printing the handbook until 2021.   
We would like to whole heartily thank all the merchants, especially to the ones who have advertised with us 
since the handbook inception from day one. Without you all, the handbook would not be such a success.  
Any business that bought a full or half page will be honored in the 2021 Handbook. If anyone would like a 
refund, please get in touch with Nancy and your refund will be issued. 
It is our hope that next year will be a safe and healthy one, and we can put COVID-19 to rest.  We also 
hope and pray all of our business advertisers that were affected by this, come back successfully when your 
phase gets approved and reopened. 

Be well and Ride Safe 



2006 Honda GL1800 Gold Wing…  28,900 original miles, 
original owner.  Every ’06 option except for air bag; CB, 6 
CD Changer, GPS, Intercom, AM/FM, Heated Seats and 
Grips, TPMS, Battery monitor, Battery charger, Rear 
Spoiler w/flashing brake light and lots of Kuryakin extras, 
including drivers seat back.   

Asking $10,500 

Call 631-965-7324…… or email linedance@optonline.net 

This is a BEAUTIFUL 2000 Harley-Davidson Road King! 
Everything is done! All you need to do is ride! 
This bike is set up with all top end cool shit! 

 
95” Engine kit installed by LI Choppers, Freedom Performance exhaust 
and true dual headers,14” black apes and cables, Progressive suspen-

sion (front and rear), Brand new tires, New mags, New brakes, Hard 
bags, Mustang seat and fender bib, Tinted windshield, Black powder 

coated mirrors, crash bar, pegs, etc....,Sissy bar, Custom intake, Custom 
Dynamics led lights all around,All fluids and clutch recently maintenance, 

28k babied miles, Clean NY title in hand., Paint and chrome are gor-
geous! This bike needs absolutely nothing but a new rider! Look cool this 

season, fast and loud, pick up chicks and ride with style and comfort! 
 

Asking $7200 CASH neg……….NO TRADES 
 

 516-220-3138...Mike…..Located in Ronkonkoma NY…...Pickup ONLY 

Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publi-

2006 Kawasaki Vulcan Classic LT 

New tires, Bluetooth radio, heated 

grips, well maintained, excellent condi-

tion. Always garage kept. Fuel injected 

so no carbs to deal with. Starts every 

time like a car. Belt drive for low main-

tenance. Wide comfortable seats. 

Comes with original seat and exhaust 

as well. Blue under tank led light-

ing.  43,000 miles 

Asking...$3,000.00….  

John…….jfenech27@gmail.com 

mailto:linedance@optonline.net


LEFT TURN SIGNS ARE READY ! 
Get yours FREE at any Long Island 

ABATE meeting 
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2020  
Long Island ABATE Officers and Board Members 

Sworn in by Suffolk County Executive Steve Bellone.  

9/11 Memorial “Run for Richie” 
Motorcycle Ride 
 
September 13 
 
Kick Stands Up at 1 p.m leaving 
parking lot of Aqueduct Racetrack 
to WTC, 2 hour ride time through 

SCENIC NYC!  

NOTE: All dates are subject to be changed/postponed/cancelled. 
Please reach out to the organization regarding their event. 

Tuesday, July 21  - Saturday, July 25  

Americade Touring Rally is the world's largest 

multi-brand motorcycle touring rally, attracting over 

100,000 annually. Come for the day or for the 

week to the "Best Riding Event in the U.S." with 

the most factory demos, a massive motorcycle 

expo, lots of incredible motorcycle events and 

more amazing rides than any other event in the 

country. 

Lake George…NY 
(518) 798-7888 

www.americade.com/ 

AUGUST 21  - AUGUST 30  

Laconia Motorcycle Week is 

a motorcycle rally held annually 

in Laconia, New Hampshire. 

The rally has its origin in the Loudon 

Classic motorcycle race started in 1923 

and the Gypsy tour, where many motor-

cyclists passed through Laconia. 

laconiamcweek.com 

http://www.americade.com/


The Non- Event 
 
It was a nice day to ride.  
Clear skies, temps in the 
70's…just a perfect day to 
ride the bike.  The non- 
event was scheduled.  We 
rode out to the meet site 
to see about 60 bikes.  We 
got there at about 11am.  
As time passed, not many 
showed up to do the run.  
It wasn't a long run, but 
this supported Veterans.  
Long Island supports their 
Veterans. 
     I figure this is the unof-

ficial start of the summer riding season.  What a great site!  And, as 
Chaplain, I was asked to pray for the run.  I am honored and a blessed to 
serve in this way…giving GODS blessing over everyone.  We all missed 
the annual bike blessing so this was the one where everyone got their 
blessing.  I'm pleased to say that the run was great, everyone made it 
safely, and we got to the end without a hiccup. 
     My prayer for everyone riding with LONG ISLAND ABATE, it that they 
ride safe, enjoy the ride, ride smart, and be careful.  The cars are going 
much faster and being more reckless and distracted. 
 

As always, honored to serve, 
Pastor G…Gerry 
BIKERS for CHRIST 
Rushing Wind Biker Church 

The World's Fastest Indian  

A 2005 New Zealand biographi-
cal sports drama film based on 
the Invercargill, New Zealand, 
speed bike racer Burt Munro and 
his highly modified 1920 Indian 
Scout motorcycle. Munro set nu-
m erous  land  speed  re -
cords for motorcycles with engine
s less than 1,000 cc at 
t h e  B o n n e v i l l e  S a l t 
Flats in Utah in the late 1950s 
and into the 1960s. The film 

stars Anthony Hopkins’ 

In 1962, Burt Munro is a sort of 
folk hero in his home town 
of Invercargill, New Zealand, 
known for his friendly easy-going 
personality, for having the fastest 
motorcycle in New Zealand and 
Australia, and for being featured 
in Popular Mechanics magazine. 
Burt, however, has a long-time 
dream; to travel to the US and 
test his motorbike's capabilities at 

the Bonneville Speedway. 

H e  f i n a l l y  a r r i v e s  a t 
the Bonneville Salt Flats, only to 
be blocked by race officials for 
not registering his motorcycle for 
competition in advance, and not 
having the mandated safety 
equipment. In a show of sports-
manship, however, various com-
petitors and fans in the Bonneville 
series intervene on his behalf, 
and he is eventually allowed to 
make a timed run. Despite vari-
ous problems, he succeeds in his 
quest and sets a new land speed 
record at the 8th mile of his run; 

when he reaches 201.851 mph. 
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https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Invercargill
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https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Indian_Scout_(motorcycle)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Land_speed_record
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https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Bonneville_Speedway
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Bonneville_Salt_Flats
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Land_speed_record
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Land_speed_record
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Imagine you’re riding your motorcycle on a beautiful day. 
Traffic is light and it’s flowing well with no major hang-ups or 
slowdowns. A police officer pulls behind you in traffic and 
turns on his lights and siren. ―Is that for me?‖ you ask your-
self. It is. You can’t believe you’re being pulled over, and at 

this moment you start to wonder what you should do. 

As it has been discussed many times before, safety needs 
to be the number one priority when on a motorcycle. Obvi-
ously, the officer wants you to pull over to the side of the 
road, and you need to assess how to do it safely. It may 
require changing lanes with a turn signal and gradually eas-
ing over a lane or two, and once onto the side of the road, 
you should be as far off the road as possible to avoid the 

traffic going by. 

 

Don’t Panic and Be Patient 

Once you’re safely on the side of the road, we recommend turning the motorcycle off with the key. You’re probably not going anywhere for a few minutes, so 

don’t waste the gas idling. 

Turning the motorcycle off also signals to the officer that you’re calm and patiently waiting for them to approach. Make sure you keep your hands in plain 

sight, like setting them on the tank or leaving them resting on the handlebars. 

Taking your helmet off can show good faith to the officer, but it could also be used as a weapon too. Taking it off is more personal choice unless directed by 

the officer to remove it. You may just want to flip up your visor or take your riding eye protection off so the officer can c learly see your eyes. 

Stay seated on your motorcycle, and if you choose to, but the stand down. Again it shows you’re waiting for the officer to approach and not looking to flee or 
cause a problem. It also won’t require you to hold the motorcycle up for a few minutes. Turn on your hazard lights if your motorcycle is equipped with the 

function. 

Be Prepared 
In most cases, the officer is going to pull in behind you, park their patrol vehicle, and walk up to you from behind. When they reach you, most likely they are going to 

ask for your identification, motorcycle registration, and proof of insurance. Most riders will carry it in a tank bag, on the inside pocket of their jacket, or 
perhaps in a saddlebag. After it’s requested, and before you move to retrieve it, let the officer know where it is. ―Sure off icer, let me get those for you out of 

my ______.‖ It won’t be a surprise when you reach inside your jacket or inside a tank bag, nor will it cause a suspicious scene. 

Don’t Be a Know-It-All 

When you’re talking to the officer, they may ask if you know why they stopped you. If it was a surprise in the beginning, most likely the honest answer is that 
you don’t. This isn’t the point to start playing 20 questions and giving them hypothetical answers. Even if you have an idea, it’s best to keep it to yourself. Just 

simply tell them you’re not sure. If you do know 100%, and you knew you were doing something wrong, don’t point it out and admit it. 

Common Reasons the Police May Stop You 
Not wearing the correct protective gear – While most states don’t require protective gear beyond a helmet, riding in the correct gear shows you are concerned 

about your personal safety and it gives a good image to a police officer. If you’re worried about safety, you’re probably also worried about the law. 

Not wearing a helmet or a legal helmet (when the law requires it) – There are many states that do require a helmet to be worn, and most require it to be DOT 

certified. Keen officers that can spot the difference may pull you over for a confirmation inspection to make sure the helmet you are wearing is approved. 

Speeding – If you aren’t trying to go over the speed limit intentionally, perhaps you entered a lower speed zone and missed the sign. It happens. Officers do wait for 

those that miss the signs, and if you’re alone on the road you may be the only option to stop. 

Loud exhaust – Loud pipes save lives, but at the same time they can surely be annoying at the same time. Most of the time roads don’t have noise ordinances or 
nuisance issues, but closed communities might. While you love the sound of open exhaust on your favorite motorcycle, your friends and neighbors might not. Be sure 

you know the rules and laws before you ride. 

Poor motorcycle condition – You should have done a pre-ride inspection before you left on your motorcycle, but things do change during a ride. A light bulb burns 
out after a good bump or a stop for a fresh tank of gas, a turn signal stops working, or perhaps the license plate lamps don’t come on anymore. Little things happen. 

Keeping up with your maintenance shows you are pretty likely to be a law-abiding citizen. Riding a ratty motorcycle can entice a stop and inspection. 
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History of the MRF 
 
The first words of the street rider’s first voice in Washington were ut-
tered in 1985 in St. Louis, Missouri. There, the very founders of the 
motorcyclists’ rights movement in America gathered for a meeting of 
the minds. Leaders of State Motorcyclists’ Rights Organizations 
(SMROs), they wanted to catapult to the national scene the clout and 
effectiveness of SMROs — the strong, effective grassroots of state-
based motorcyclists’ rights. 

They knew it had to be done. Riders’ rights had to go national, be-
cause the threat was national. Our founders at this meeting of the 
minds shared a keen sense that danger was not just on the horizon 
but dead ahead, as freedom’s foes had just attacked with a ban on 
motorcycles in the United States Congress. 

They knew it had to be done right. The founders wanted a staff that 
was all muscle and no fat, supported not by casual members but 
driven by a team of dedicated volunteers, with each volunteer commit-
ted to shouldering his or her share of the demands of liberty. They 
envisioned a team committed to core values like respect for riders’ 
diverse lifestyles and opinions, integrity in conduct, excellence and 
boldness in facing challenges head-on and, above all, leadership — 
leadership in the unrelenting struggle for the safety and freedom of 
American motorcyclists. 

So, at a meeting of the minds of grassroots leaders, a new leader was 
born: The Motorcycle Riders Foundation. The first motorcyclists’ rights 
advocacy organization with a full-time legislative and political presence 
in our nation’s capital. The only Washington voice devoted exclusively 
to you, the street rider. And each year, the leaders of the now-
worldwide community gather for motorcycling’s premier political lead-
ership summit — named to commemorate the gathering at which we 
were founded: The MRF Meeting of the Minds. 

Throughout the USA and across the world, the torch of freedom burns 
in the hearts of motorcyclists. One by one, they recognize the need to 
become volunteers as co-partners in an organization committed to 
integrity, respect, leadership, teamwork and excellence. 

One by one, in every continent and culture, motorcyclists are deciding 
to Ride with the Leaders™. 
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Hidden In Plain Sight – Empire State Motorcycle Safety Education Program 

  

In nature, the chameleon has the ability to camouflage itself with its surroundings.  This gives the reptile an edge 

while attacking its prey but more importantly, it is a key defensive system for survival. While in life, man has work 

constantly to replicate and perfect the same aspect of being hidden from others (primarily in the military and hunting 

fields) for that edge and survival; the art of blending with our surroundings as a motorcyclists can have a devastating 

effect – one that all of us rather not encounter. 

 

That ever infamous statement of “I didn’t see him/her” should be a driving force for us to approach certain scenarios 

differently with a possible positive outcome – nothing happening at times can be a great thing! I have heard many 

riders, instructors, etc. state that we should consider ourselves invisible to the driving world around us. While that 

may be a good start and something close to the truth, we need to look at points that we can take to protect ourselves 

whether we are invisible or not. 

 

One point I have mentioned several times when it comes to being conspicuous is the gear we wear while riding. 

Bright colors and reflective materials work far better than the traditional black that bikers have been traditionally asso-

ciated with. I recently attended an event where at least 70% of the attendees were wearing Hi Viz gear and clothing, 

perhaps Hi Viz is slowly becoming the new black? Couldn’t hurt.  Another thing we can do when it comes to our ma-

chines is install additional lighting. It just makes common sense that the more illumination you have either front, rear, 

or sides that it should hopefully help present more of an awareness of you to others. Once again – couldn’t hurt, ex-

cept for your wallet but if it prevents a conflict and/or injury I think it certainly would be worth the cost. 

 

So we covered making ourselves more visible via our gear and bikes, but is there anything we can do while riding? 

Absolutely. One factor that many within the safety skills industry feels is an important one to consider is lane position-

ing. Where we place ourselves for a situation or scenario can perhaps make a major difference as to what could or 

couldn’t happen to us. Lane positioning is a constant adjustment; if we a moving then situations change as quickly as 

we roll. We want to keep ourselves in the best position of the lane where we have the best visual input for ourselves 

as well as to be in best visual view for those around us. 

 

The constant adjustments to achieve this require a better sense of awareness for us to take in all the information 

around us and play the “what if” game. If you are always taking in your surroundings you may recognize things that 

you can adjust for way before any bad problems have a chance to happen. If you’re in traffic or riding within a town or 

city you would definitely consider that you just may blend in to the surroundings and not be seen. Though there is no 

definitive corrective action but it could be as simple as slowing down to adjust for anything or covering your controls 

for a quick reaction or shifting lane positions prior to intersections, maybe just your movement will help develop 

awareness to others. 

 

The one thing I am a bit leery about is flashing your headlights; there is a chance that a driver may interpret the infor-

mation differently and where you intention was to bring awareness, they might consider it as a signal to proceed into 

your path of travel.  The same can be said for oscillating headlights, though I have heard many positive comments 

from users of these devices; I have also been told of the times that drivers didn’t know what was ongoing and mis-

took the lights for a signal to proceed. Just another thing to consider. 

 

Even if we wear the brightest of gear, install to brightest illumination available and become vigilant with our aware-

ness of our surroundings and always adjust correctly for the conditions we encounter, can that guarantee the elimina-

tion of the risks we deal with other vehicles and drivers? Definitely not; but I believe, as well as many others, that 

each step we take is one closer to reducing the risks and likelihood of living the world of the chameleon where we are 

hidden in plain sight. 
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Hello Ladies and Gentlemen, 
 Every month we will be featuring a merchant who provides discounts 
And special services to LIABATE members and their families. 
With businesses starting to open and the restrictions reduced I am looking forward to things returning to a 
new “normal” hopefully. 
 
This month’s featured merchant is a duet, Keys Cutlery & Keys Love Jewelry. 
After talking with Key and Theresa about their duet and how it started I could do nothing less than share 
their story. 
It all started with Theresa winning 500.00 from lottery tickets 8 years ago in which she invested in jewelry 
and began her business, Keys Love Jewelry. She provides men’s and ladies Stainless Steel jewelry. 
Website: keyslovejewelry.com / email :keyslovejewelry@gmail.com 
Phone 631-379-2565 
One year after Theresa’s business opening she then bought Key, 12 different styles of knives and said 
“Happy Anniversary you now have a business” that soon became “Keys Cutlery”. Key provides a large as-
sortment of cutlery. Website: Keyscutlery.com /email: Keyscutlery@gmail.comPhone 631-379-1781 
After several years together they work to provide a wide variety of merchandise to the public. They are lo-
cated in Lala’s Flea Market 1075 portion road Farmingville NY 11738 They provide LIABATE members 
15% discount.  Ride safe, be careful and have fun.  
 

Ride safe, be careful and have fun, 
CHRIS BECKHANS,LIABATE 
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INTERSECTIONS & LEFT TURNS 
 
I was thumbing through one of my motorcycle riding books to see 
what topic would help us ride safer. 
I was going to write something about taking curves safely. 
I had to drop something off by a relative’s house. It was a beautiful 
day so why not ride. As I was getting lost in the beautiful weather 
through the neighborhoods it dawned on me. Left Turns Kill. And 
Intersections with stop signs can be hazardous. 

I thought why not write about how we can be safer riding through cross streets. Just be-
cause we have the green light or right of way, doesn’t mean we should be the first through 
the intersection. If someone blows through a red light or stop sign, we don’t want to be in 
the path of that vehicle. 
When riding our motorcycle, we should always be thinking and looking ahead using the 
what if tactic? Does this driver see me? Am I riding in her blind spot? Am I going into a lane 
where the person is texting in the car behind me? Is that vehicle going to turn or go straight 
at the approaching intersection? 
We need to practice, avoid riding in the blind spots of drivers on either side of our motorcy-
cle on thirty mile an hour road or sixty-five mile an hour thruway. 
 As a proactive rider we need to think and prepare before entering an intersection in order to 
avoid encountering a hazardous situation with other drivers in the first place. This means 
get prepared for the intersection. We should select the right gear and place ourselves in the 
correct lane before ever entering the upcoming intersection. A little foresight goes a long 
way when it comes to preventing accidents. 
As we ride, we should try to scan around ourselves constantly. Can I see all cars at the in-
tersection, especially the ones who may turn left in front of me? We have to ask ourselves, 
from their perspective, can they see me? 
This brings up the topic we need to be seen. Whether you ride with high visibility clothing or 
all blacked out is your choice. You still want to be seen by all motorists approaching an in-
tersection. 
Be prepared to react accordingly. Are you going to accelerate, brake, swerve, or all the 
above? 
Have your hands and feet ready to clutch, brake, keep your body in a good position to re-
spond accordingly. 
I hope this brief article will make you think a little differently while riding. Do the best you can 

to be prepared and make yourself visible and most of all arrive home safely. 

Safety Officer 
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Hi Everybody!! 
 
I hope you are all well and safe during this crazy, surreal time in our lives.   
Memberships dues are $20 a year, $80 for five years and $15 for life up to 25 years.  You can join or renew 
via our website at www.longislandabate.org.  
After a glitch on my end, which turned out to be okay but frustrating glitch J, the membership cards are be-
ing changed and will be going out. They will be attached to your letter.  Eventually, my goal is for you to be 
able to download and print out your own card that will be emailed to you. It is not happing just yet so in the 
meantime, be on the lookout for your membership cards with your letter.  
Your $4000 accidental death insurance information is mailed separately, so if you receive that first, rest as-
sured, you are in our database as well as being an active member of Long Island ABATE.   
Renewal letters that go out:  If you are on auto renewal, then you can disregard your letter. If you need to 
be taken off auto renewal or have a problem with it, again please let me know.  
If you are a new member, you will be receiving a packet with your Long Island ABATE patch and card.  Due 
to the mail cost, we no longer mail out pins, however we have them available at our membership meetings 
and booths. If you would like your pin mailed to you, please shoot me an email and I will get it out to you.   
We are looking for companies to offer Long Island ABATE discounts, and once we have a list, it will be in-
cluded with your membership packet.  
If you are not receiving any emails from Long Island ABATE, please let me know so I can update it in our 
database as well as our email service.   
All notifications regarding Long Island ABATE regarding court cases, Call to Action, events, meetings, can-
cellations and other important information are posted on our website, Facebook pages, Instagram page, 
and emailed to our membership. Events and monthly meetings are also on Google Calendar. 
Once we go back to some normalcy, then I will be sending out emails regarding future meetings and 
events.  Let’s hope its sooner than later!! 
The best way to contact me is by text or email.  My contact info is Nancyliabate@gmail.com.  My cell phone 

is 631-220-1004.  Please include your full name, address, phone number and correct e-mail address. 

Please contact me with all of your questions or concerns regarding your membership. Again I really appre-

ciate all of your patience as I work on it.  Your membership is extremely valuable and worthy to Long Island 

ABATE, and its Officers, and we all are doing our best to make sure you know you have a great legitimate 

organization that is dedicated to you all as motorcyclists.    

 
 

Thank You and Ride Safe! 

Long Island ABATE Membership Officer 
nancyliabate@gmail.com 

631-220-1004 

http://www.longislandabate.org
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